Liseforte International Junior School



HARVEST (3RD) TERM 2012/2013 SESSION NEWSLETTER

APPRECIATION

On behalf of the Chairman of the Board, Pastor Olubi Johnson, the CEO Mrs. Sarah Olubi Johnson, Directors and entire staff of Lifeforte International Junior School, we give all honor, glory and adoration to God as another successful academic session has rolled by. Today marks the end of an extremely successful year packed full with testimonies of the goodness of God upon our lives as a school.

We also thank you our parents for your patronage, and prompt payment of fees and for making this possible. May the Lord bless you and cause you to see your investment in these children rewarded in Jesus name.

EARLY CHILDHOOD SEMINAR

As a school, we realise the importance of ensuring our children's foundation is solid and at par with the international world. To this end we invited an "Early years and Special needs Consultant-Mrs. Bukola Okiji with over 20years of experience as an Early Childhood educationist in the United Kingdom to worked with our teachers and pupils for a period of 4 weeks.

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY DAY:

The peak of the activities this term was the Science and Technology Day which came up on Friday 14th June, 2013. We are proud of our pupils' efforts in putting together various science experiments and exhibits. It was a tremendous success with our pupils exhibiting that they had a firm grasp and understanding of basic skills and concepts in science and Technology. The nursery section was not left out in the bid to introduce our children to the world of science. An Ex-Lifefortian student Praise Olutuase, a recipient of the Lifeforte International Schools Scholarship Foundation Award currently studying Physics in the University College London, came in and gave a stimulating and enlightening talk to the pupils on—"What it takes to be a scientist". It was indeed quite inspiring.

LITERACY DAY.

Our annual Literacy Day turned out to be an exciting and delightful experience as parents watched their little children become readers and overcome challenging words accurately. We encourage and appeal to our parents to create more time to listening to their children read and thereby helping to lay a solid foundation for reading.

Please take them to the Bookshops during the Holidays.

ENGLISH SUPER WHIZ KID:

In pursuit of the increasing need to ensure our children are at their peak in all aspects of the English Language-(Comprehension, Grammar, Creative-writing, Vocabulary development, Poetry, Phonetics, Impromptu Speeches) all our grade level pupils were exposed to weeks of intensive rounds of various tests on the use of English. As the competition progressed, the competitors thinned out until we came up with our SUPER WHIZ KIDS 2012/2013 session in the Junior, Intermediate and Senior categories. The winners of each category were as follows:

SNAPSHOTS FROM OUR SCHOOL ACTIVITIES



Animal Habitats



Saving the Earth



What it takes to be a scientist



Water is Life



From Ancient to Modern



Young Scientists

Junior-Abraham Yebosoko, Adeniyi Demilade and Bilesanmi OreOluwa Intermediate-Ariyo Mayowa, Adegoke Fisayomi and Orunmoluyi Deborah-Ruth Senior-Olajide Demilade, Elemide Daniel and Olopade Joshua-David

VALEDICTORYSERVICE

The valedictory service for the graduating class of 2013 was held on Wednesday 17th July 2013. Pupils were presented with, certificates testimonials and awards of Excellence. They were encouraged to soar and aspire for greatness in all their academic endeavours being a shinning light for Christ. Parents should please note that only pupils that finish in our Grade Five (Pry six) are entitled to testimonials and School leaving certificates as this is the culminating class in the school. Leaving from Grade four (Primary Five) is like "dropping out" of school.

SUMMER SCHOOL

Summer school holds from Monday 5th – Friday 30th, August 2013 (9am – 1pm daily) This is a great opportunity to prepare your children for the next class, new routines and procedures. Also there promises to be lots of fun as 'All work and no play makes Jack a dull boy". Don't miss out on this year's sizzling, spectacular and sassy SUMMER SCHOOL.

Blessings: Mrs. Folake Aluko, our English composition teacher got married this term, she is now

Mrs. Folake Balogun. We wish her a happy married life.

Mrs. Christy Oluwamide and Mrs. Folake Omikunle were both blessed with beautiful babies. We thank God for His faithfulness.

RESUMPTION

Next session resumes on the 16th of September, 2013.

Finally, on behalf of the entire management and staff, I wish you all a very blessed and restful long vacation and journey mercies as you travel around the world.

We look forward to having our children back to school hale and hearty in September by the grace of God.

Mrs. Jire-Alao Head Teacher